ECOSOC high-level meeting with BWI, WTO and UNCTAD

“Global Governance”, 11 March 2011

Intervention by Marie Elena Dio, NGO Committee on Financing for Development and Sisters of Charity Federation.
Mr. President:

My simple reflection connected to question #5 on this theme from Secretary General’s note:
    “Should there be global “rules of the game” for cross border transactions?”

-  Present situation permits unrestricted, harmful speculation in food markets;

- Under current policies, developing countries are prevented from providing financial support to    

   domestic small farms and businesses;

- TNCs can condition foreign investments with demands for huge tax exemptions and 

   exemptions from domestic labor and environmental laws;

-  Under current policies, millions of people do not have sufficient food to eat;

-  Current global trade, financial, aid and debt policies can make it impossible or extremely 

    difficult for countries to implement their own regulations

Then, indeed, new rules of the game are needed.

But -  an ancient saying:  Do not put new wine in old wine skins.

Assumptions and priorities which may have been operative in the past will not necessarily produce long term development in a new world.

For example:  Priorities and goal setting which place:




Competition 

 before 
co-operation




Exercise of power
 before 
sharing of power




Paternalism 

 before 
equality and participation




Individual progress
 before 
common good

Only perpetuate and feed recurrence of our challenges.

New Rules require a New Mentality.

Numerous UN documents already provide resolutions, commitments, methodologies which embody these mentioned priorities.  If only a fraction of these commitments were truly implemented, progress toward global development would be amazing.  In the absence of

this implementation,  New Rules emanating from a new mentality are required.

Thank you.

